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Troop 243 Outings & Activities - To start off January, our Venture Crew takes off for a Northern Tier adventure.  We also conclude one merit badge training class and continue another.  The next weekend we roll right into the Cherokee District’s Klondike Derby.  Our only fundraiser of the year, the flower sales will also kick into gear in January, allowing our scouts to be thrifty and pay their own way.  Adult training will be offered during the next University of Scouting session and the Catholic Committee on Scouting will have their annual awards ceremony at the end of January.  If Music interests you then 2 of our troop meetings will be the place to be this month.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  This month we expect to choose Merit Badge University Classes but do not know exactly when.

January 1st, 7:00 PM  – No meetings

January 8th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Prepare for Klondike Derby – No Service Patrol
January 15th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Music and Adult Flower Sale Meeting – Service Patrol Phantom

January 22nd, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Music – Service Patrol is Tiki

January 29th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Music and Possible Flower Sale Kickoff  - Service Patrol is Legion
Klondike Derby – The weekend of January 11th, Troop 243 will compete in the annual Klondike Derby.  This competition allows our boys to use and show off the scout skills they have learned.  Adults are not allowed to tag along.  In the past, wood chopping, fire setting, first aid, knot tying and emergency procedures have been skills they focused on.  Troop 243 generally fields a strong set of teams for the derby and always puts forth a good effort and everyone has fun.  

Flower Sale Volunteer Meeting! - It’s that time again!  Mr. Franklin would like invite all capable adults (that means everyone) who can help out with the flower sale. We need new families and those adults who are not otherwise active in the troop to be there.  We need you!  There are many roles to fill and he promise that we can find a role for you that will match your desired level of participation.   The meeting will take place January 15 (Wednesday), 7:00 PM at St. Barnabas.  We plan to fill existing slots, detail the schedule we will follow, and discuss our action plan.  PLEASE consider the importance of the Flower Sale to our troop and plan to be there.  He don’t bite… much.  Call Mr. Franklin if you have any questions or concerns (502-608-8462).  
Miscellaneous – The Catholic Committee on Scouting will award religious medals at the Cathedral of the Assumption on Sunday January 26th at 2:00.  University of Scouting is Saturday 25th.  If you attend this training and pay for it up front, we will reimburse you after attendance of the training.  
Troop Leadership Meetings –The next Patrol Leader Council meeting is scheduled for January 26th at 5:00 at St. Barnabas.  Adult leaders will meet January 27th at 7:00 for the ASM meeting and 8:00 for the committee meeting, in the St. Barnabas annex.  Everyone is invited to all of our meetings.




























